AAPM Liaison to the education committee of the AAMD Report
July 7, 2008
Meeting:  AAMD annual meeting, June 22-26th, 2008, Cleveland, Ohio.

The AAMD board members set aside time during their board meeting on June 22nd  in Cleveland to meet with the AAPM liaison.  I attended this meeting as a proxy for Larry Sweeney, AAPM liaison the AAMD, as well as my current position as AAPM liaison to the educational committee of the AAMD.
I was pleased to hear that the AAMD is functioning well with their new management group following the recent change from the AAPM management group to Drohan management.  Greg Robinson, executive director, was present at the meetings and seemed very involved and responsive to the requirements of the AAMD.
The AAMD board sincerely thanked the AAPM for the educational grant for starting new dosimetry education programs.  I responded that the funds are allocated but the application process is not quite finalized.

Much of the discussion occurred during the educational council meeting.
Student Membership Rate:

My suggestions for a reduced student membership dues and a reduced student meeting registration tuition for the AAMD was well received.  These items have been previously discussed within the AAMD board and there are plans to draft criteria that would satisfy the student discounted costs.

Regional meetings:

The AAMD is concerned with supplying their members with sufficient educational opportunities.  One opportunity would be to have AAMD regional meetings in conjunction with AAPM chapter meeting or have an AAMD regional meeting the day before or after an AAPM national meeting.

The later option will service AAMD members that plan to attend the AAPM meeting.   There is increased incentive to attend both meetings, since the travel costs are combined.  It is possible that many attendees will not attend both meeting due to time constraints and the educational credits being satisfied by one meeting.

The combination of AAMD regional meetings and AAPM chapter meetings would be possible benefit for both groups.  One can imagine a program where the middle agenda for the meeting is of mutual interest to the dosimetrists and therapy physicist.   There may be issues of the difference in registration fees and educational credit requirements that the individual meting organizers may need to address.
Dosimetry Program Curriculum:

The AAMD indicated the dosimetry program curriculum requires revision.  While no request was made at this meeting, I feel that the AAMD would be receptive to any AAPM members that may wish to volunteer with this revision process.

The AAMD has started a research and education foundation in the name of Gunilla Bentel.  The foundation board is working on determining the best ways to award grants and scholarships.  Mark Reid enquired if the AAPM had any funds to help support this foundation.

The MDCB and the JRCERT gave informative discussion on their interactions with the AAMD.  Medical Dosimetry has the highest number of programs under review by the JRCERT.  Currently the JRCERT is looking for site visitors.
Respectfully Submitted

Steven de Boer

AAPM Liaison to the AAMD Education Committee
